

TOWN OF HAMDEN

OFFICE OF THE LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL

Hamden Government Center 2750 Dixwell Ave. Hamden, CT 06518 Tel: (203) 287-2577 (203) 287-2576

COUNCIL PRESIDENT

Dominique Baez

COUNCIL MEMBERS-AT LARGE

Bob Anthony Dominique Baez Tom Figlar Tasha Hunt Katie Kiely Laurie Sweet

October 8, 2024

DISTRICT COUNCIL MEMBERS

Sean Cardwell First District

Lauren Garrett Mayor

Jeron Alston
Second District

Abdul Osmanu Third District

Re: ORDER APPROVING AND AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO ENTER INTO AN AGREEMENT WITH WE ARE THE VILLAGE, INC.

Sarah Gallagher Fourth District

Rhonda Caldwell Fifth District

Fifth District
Paula Irvin

Sixth District enter

Adrian Webber

Ver

Theodore Stevens
Eighth District

Seventh District

Jim Anthony
Ninth District

Dear Mayor Garrett:

Please be advised that the Legislative Council at its meeting held on October 7, 2024, approved the above Order Approving and Authorizing the Mayor to enter into an Agreement With We Are The Village, Inc.

Very truly yours,

Romealia Rampersaud, Clerk

Legislative Council

Romealia Rampersaud Council Administrator

Cc: Curtis Eatman, Finance Director Sue Gruen, Town Attorney Stephen White, Town Engineer

Carol Hazen, Director of Grants and Capital Projects

Mayor's Office

TOWN OF HAMDEN LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL

ORDER APPROVING AND AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO ENTER INTO AN AGREEMENT WITH WE ARE THE VILLAGE, INC.

PRESENTED BY: Legislative Council

WHEREAS, the Town Of Hamden received funds from the United States Department of the Treasury (the "Treasury") pursuant to the Coronavirus State and Local Fiscal Recovery Fund under CFDA 21.027 ("ARPA Funds"), under Section 602 and 603 of Title VI the Social Security Act, as amended by Section 9901 of the American Rescue Plan Act of 2021 ("ARPA") (Subtitle M of Title IX of Public Law 117-2) and has allocated ARPA Funds to provide funding for appropriate and qualifying expenditures as allowed under the Treasury Guidance Interim Final Rule "Coronavirus State and Local Fiscal Recovery Funds" (86 Fed. Reg. 267878); and

WHEREAS, on or about May 15, 2023, the Legislative Council allocated \$50,000 to We are the Village, Inc. for an After School Program.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDERED that the Legislative Council of the Town of Hamden approves the Agreement between the Town of Hamden and We are the Village, Inc. and authorizes the Mayor to sign the agreement and any other documents necessary for such purpose.

Adopted by the Legislative Council at its meeting held on October 7, 2024.

APPROVED AS TO FORM:

Sue Gruen Town Attorney

Lauren Garrett

Mayor

Dominique Baez, President

Legislative Council

Romealia Rampersaud, Clerk

Legislative Council

DATE: 10/10/2024